Beshada, Eshetu (CC)

From: Mike Pinette <mpinette@mmm.com>

Sent: February-26-20 10:40 AM

To: Burland Ross, Siobhan (SD) <Siobhan.BurlandRoss@gov.mb.ca>
Cc: Kneeshaw, Tyler (SD) <Tyler.Kneeshaw@gov.mb.ca>

Subject: RE: Decommissioned equipment

Hello Siobhan and Tyler.

| have another roof penetration that has been removed from the Morden Site.

It is an exhaust stack that has not been used for over a decade. It was the Rotary Converting or RC Laser exhaust last
used for a short time in 2005.

A roofing repair project was being done in late 2019/early 2020, and there was no future plan to use this exhaust.
The stack was removed and the roof penetration sealed up.

No other removals have taken place at this time.
We should be up to date now for the 3M Morden site.

| apologize for the late notice on this change as well.
Please advise if you require any additional documentation for this change.

Thanks

m Science.

Applied to Life.”

Mike J. Pinette CRSP | EHS Coordinator

3M IPD & IsPD Manufacturing

3M Canada Company, MOR-BRA, 400 Route 100 | Morden, Manitoba, R6M 1Z9

Office: 204 822 7730 | Fax: 204 822 2402
mpinette@mmm.com | www.3M.com
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From: Mike Pinette

Sent: February-21-20 11:26 AM

To: Burland Ross, Siobhan (SD) <Siobhan.BurlandRoss@gov.mb.ca>
Cc: Kneeshaw, Tyler (SD) <Tyler.Kneeshaw@gov.mb.ca>

Subject: RE: Decommissioned equipment

Thanks Tyler and Siobhan for your explanation of what is required.
| must apologize for not contacting you sooner.

In 3M Morden’s case, we have decommissioned a manufacturing system called Line 4, that would have been on the
original Environmental Act Proposal.

The equipment, originally installed in 1982 when the facility was built, had not been used for the past several years. It
has been decommissioned and removed to allow space for potential future manufacturing process or processes yet to
be determined.



The Line 4 manufacturing process, which processed powdered materials, has been disassembled(late 2019). It consisted
of mostly metal materials and construction. Any powder on the metal was removed(vacuumed away) before the metal
was collected to be recycled.

Any liquids from gearboxes was drained, collected and liquids sent to Miller as part of our regular hazardous waste
stream.

Any roof penetrations that existed after the equipment removal have been sealed.

The current space is now empty and ready to receive the next manufacturing equipment whenever that is determined
by Site Management and Corporate resources.

| plan to advise Environmental Approvals Branch, Manitoba Conservation and Climate as soon as | know what is planned
for this manufacturing space.

Again | apologize for the late notice on this change.
Please advise what you require from me for documentation of the change.

Thanks

m Science.

Applied to Life.”

Mike J. Pinette CRSP | EHS Coordinator

3M IPD & IsPD Manufacturing

3M Canada Company, MOR-BRA, 400 Route 100 | Morden, Manitoba, R6M 179

Office: 204 822 7730 | Fax: 204 822 2402
mpinette@mmm.com | www.3M.com
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